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The Knight’s Shield 
St. Paul of Tarsus - Knight’s of Columbus Council #11689 

A Word from  

Grand Knight Art Krygowski 

Please keep our Worthy State Secretary, Anthony 
Vittorini, and his family in your prayers as he was 
called home to the Lord on January 2nd. Thank you to 
all that attended a visitation, rosary service, funeral 
Mass, burial or luncheon for Tony. Sue and Tony’s 
family were very touched by the outpouring of love 
given to their family. Tony was in line to be our next 
State Deputy in July...a long 8 year journey he was 
not able to complete. I was much honored to have 
Tony attend the August 14th meeting with us to cele-
brate Fr. Joe Hund’s 50 years as a Franciscan. When I 
asked State Deputy Ken Unterbrink if Tony could 
attend, Tony was excited to find out that his calendar 
was open, and he was able to accept the invitation. 
There is a 45 minute video on Wujek-Calcaterra & 
Sons, Inc. website if you would like to view a tribute 
of Tony’s life.  
 
The State Council was in a position that has not been 
seen in Michigan with the sudden loss of a State Sec-
retary; therefore, the state council met, and accord-
ing to the Charter Constitution Laws, Section 58, com-
pleted its duties. 
 
Elected as State Secretary – William H. Chasse – for-
mer State Treasurer.  Elected as State Treasurer – 
Walter K. Winkle, Jr. – former State Advocate.  Elect-
ed as State Advocate – Christopher A. Kolomjec – 
former State Warden.  Elected as State Warden - Jo-
seph R. Munie of St. Mary Star of the Sea Council 
#9301 in Jackson Mi.  These elected offices are effec-
tive immediately and will be in effect until the end of 
the current term of office. 

We have our annual Lenten Fish Fry coming up this 
month starting on February 16th.  It’s a good time to 
make good on those New Year’s resolutions to be 
more active in the Knights. There will be a lot of help  

needed for the Fish Fry’s during Lent. This event will 
give you a chance to get to know your Brother 
Knights, church families and have an evening of fun!  
Please help make our Fish Fry successful. Make an 
effort to make it out one or more of the six Friday 
Fish Fry’s. It would be great to see some new blood 
at this event. 
 

The State Deputy’s Membership Tribute Banquet 
honoring our State Deputy, Kenneth B. Unterbrink, is 
Sunday, February 25, 2018, at DeCarlo’s. The cost is 
$30.00 per person. A table of ten is $300.00. It starts 
at 4:00pm. We will have purchased a table of ten. If 
you would like to attend, contact the State office for 
details. 
 

Established in February, 1900, the Fourth Degree 
Knights of Columbus promote and exemplify the ide-
als of Catholicism and Patriotism side by side. Be-
cause the virtue associated with the 4th Degree is 
Patriotism, the degree is often referred to as "The 
Patriotic Degree.” Further, 4th Degree Knights that 
choose to be in the Color Corps with its colorful rega-
lia tend to be regarded as the face of the Knights of 
Columbus and how many people recognize the 
Knights. (Note that joining the Color Corps after be-
coming a 4th Degree Knight is optional at the discre-
tion of the individual.) Further, those that become 
4th Degree Knights are referred to as "Sir Knights" 
while their spouses carry the title of "Lady". The 
Spring 4th Degree Exemplification will be held at 
DeCarlo's Banquet Center on Saturday, March 3, 
2018. Registration for candidates starts at 9 am. Also 
beginning this year the Candidate Dress Attire has 
changed: 
 

Men: Black Tuxedo, Black Bow Tie, Black Cummer-
bund, Black Socks and Shoes 
White Tuxedo Shirt with “Full Collar” 
 



leadership development, Sept. 29-Oct. 1. Coming 

from 87 campuses across North America, the 

attendees discuss membership and recruitment strat-

egies, share ideas for charitable activities, learn best 

practices in council management and explore what it 

means to be Catholic gentlemen. They were accom-

panied by 25 chaplains who serve the spiritual needs 

of college councils. Attending this year’s conference 

was David Schuster , College Council Coordinator. 

 
I asked our webmaster if he knew the how many hits 

there are on our new website. He gave me a snapshot 

of the usage shown in the chart below. If you have 

any pictures you would like to post send them to me 

so we can let the world see what we do at 11689. 

Please spread the word that 11689 is in the cyber 

world! Thank you to all who are using this site. 

 
 
Vivat Jesus  
Art Krygowski 
Grand Knight 

Winged Tip Collars and/or Vests Are NOT Accepta-

ble! 

 

OR 

 

Dark Suit, White Shirt, Dark Long Tie, Black Socks and 
Shoes 
Vests are NOT acceptable 
Please see one of the many 4th degree members in 
our Council for more information. 
 
The Keep Christ in Christmas Poster Contest entries 
were judged at the January officers meeting. The 
winners will be announced at the March Pot Luck 
Dinner.   
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I am going to put out a plug for son Jeremy (who is 

on Carl’s left). He is the advocate at the new college 

council at Western Michigan University in Kalamazoo 

MI. He is in January’s Michigan Columbian, Page 7, 

pictured with Carl Anderson and 3 other gentlemen 

at the 2017 College Council Leadership Conference in 

Connecticut this past September. Nearly 220 college 

Knights gathered for the annual conference of 



The State Raffle is on Saturday April 14, 2018. You 

and your family are invited to join the State Officers 

for the raffle drawing Party at De Carlo’s Banquet 

Center. Doors open at 12 noon. A light lunch will be 

provided and a cash bar available. The drawing will 

be held at 2:30pm. If you haven’t turned in your tick-

ets, consider going to De Carlo’s. 

Are you looking for some new Knights of Columbus 
wear? 2018 brings an opportunity to purchase new 
clothing to replace OR add to your closet. We now 
have long-sleeved polo shirts, sweatshirts, baseball 
caps and winter hats available to purchase. Short-
sleeved polo shirts are also available. Order at the 
February meeting, and your items will be available by 
our March meeting. 
Short Sleeve polo shirts (Gray or Black)       
S – XL = $25         2XL = $29 
Long Sleeve polo shirts (Gray or Black)        
S – XL = $29        2XL = $31 
Sweatshirts (Gray or Black)                 
 S – XL = $27         2XL = $29  
Baseball Cap (Black with logo)                 
 S/M = $20         L/XL = $20 
Stocking Cap (Black with logo)                  
Fits All = $10 
Cash or Check will be accepted WITH orders. Checks 
made out to K of C Council 11689). 
 

Shirts are in for Rich Miller ($27), Vito Guzzardo 

($25), Leon Berdy ($25), and Bill Gowland ($27). If 

you have not yet gotten them, please pick up at Feb-

ruary’s meeting or make arrangements with Craig 

Thomson or Art Krygowski to pick up. 

New Knights of Columbus 

Wear 

 

State Raffle 

 

 

Motions Passed 

The following motions were approved at the No-
vember general membership meeting: 
 
George Loewen made a motion to pay the bills se-
conded by Hank Leflere.  Motion passed.   
 
Phil Kwasny made a motion to buy a table at the 
State Deputy Tribute Dinner in the amount of 
$300.00 and Rob Tusset seconded the motion.  Mo-
tion passed.   
 
Phil Kwasny motioned to buy a table for $450.00 at 
the wild game dinner to benefit St Francis on the 
Lake, John Minicucci seconded, the motion passed.  
  
Ralph Pullis motioned to donate $400.00 to Ryan 
Rocks Adventure.  Lino DiFalco seconded, Motion 
passed. 
 
Bruce Arnold made a motion to accept the new appli-

cation for Joshua Grifka, seconded by George Loe-

wen, the motion passed.  



Reaching Out to Grow Our 

Council 

I am asking for a few volunteers to support our 
membership director, George Loewen, to form a 
team of Knights that are good communicators and 
can spread the word of why men become Knights. If 
we don’t act on growing the order, it is just a matter 
of time before the Knights will go away. This is a na-
tional issue, not just here in Michigan; but if every 
council can do their part, the Knights of Columbus 
will live on as Venerable Fr. Michael McGivney had 
established in 1882.  Please pray on this request and 
consider to step up and continue our mission. 
 
Vivat Jesus 
Art Krygowski 

 

Monthly Prayer 

Intention 

Say “No” to Corruption 
 
That those who have material, political or spiritual 
power may resist any lure of corruption. 

 

Newsletter to be E-mailed 

Starting with March’s Knights Shield, it will only be USP 
mailed to those who have requested you would still like 
or need to have the Shield mailed to you. 
 
They will be e-mailed to all on our e-mail list.  If you do 
not get e-mails from George Loewen, please let me know 
so we can add you to the list.  As of right now, there are 
about 150 e-mails on file.  There will be hard copies at the 
meetings for those who did not get an emailed copy.  We 
are spending $1,200 a year on mailings.  We would like to 
reduce this cost to allow us to use our hard earned mon-
ey for other worthy causes.  Please remember that the 
Knights Shield is also available on the church’s website, 
www.stpauloftarsus.com, or our website, 
www.spotknights.com.  We are also on Facebook, Twitter, 
YouTube and Instagram. 

 

Our State Membership Motto for 
2018: 

 
“One Member, Per Council, Per 

 

Abigayle Ministries 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the date for the Abigayle Ministries Annual Ban-

quet at The Palazzo Grande in Shelby Township. It will 

be a night to remember! We will be sending out invi-

tations next month with more details, but we want to 

make sure that you set aside Thursday, April 12, 

2018. Please join us in celebrating all God has done at 

Abigayle Ministries over the past year. 

 

As always, we look forward to seeing all of you on this 

special evening.  



PAGE  5 

 

E-Mail 

Communications 

Brothers: 
 
One of the methods we use to communicate various 
events for the Knights is an e-mail list.  As coordinator for 
the list, I want to ask any of you that haven’t been receiv-
ing these messages to send me an e-mail from your home 
account.  This will give me the correct and current e-mail 
for you, and I will keep you on the list. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
George Loewen 
gjl047@gmail.com 
Membership Director, Knights of Columbus 

 

Quick Notes 

If you move or have a change in phone number, please 
notify Financial Secretary, Ray Ignatowski at 586-946-
0129. 
 
Please visit our sick and shut-in Brothers.  If you are una-
ble to visit, please send a card with a note.  It will be very 
much appreciated. 

As has been mentioned numerous times at council 
meeting and in this newsletter, you must have taken 
the Protecting God's Children class and have sub-
mitted your name to the church offices to have a 
criminal background check done in order to volun-
teer at any K of C event that takes place on the 
church property.  
 
St. Basil the Great Parish 
Eastpointe 
Saturday, February 3, 2018, 9:30 am 
 
St. Clement of Rome Parish 
Romeo 
Sunday, February 11, 2018, 4:00 pm  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Go to www.virtusonline.org to check for available 
classes and to register. 

Protecting God’s Children / 

Background Check 

Corporate Communion 

Masses 

Our Next Corporate Communion will be held on Sat-
urday, March 17, 2018 at the 4:00 pm Mass. 
 
Lectors: George Loewen   
  Tony Valentine 
 
Acolytes: Gary Skarb   
  Dennis Kubczak 
 
We hope you will join us to show the importance of 
family praying together. 

 

Knight of the Month and  

Family of the Month 

The Knight of the Month is selected by the Board of Offic-
ers, as a Knight who exemplifies in his daily life the princi-
ples of Catholic Life, and is instrumental to the success of 
our Council, Church, and Community.   
 
The Knight of the Month for January : Art Krygowski. 
 
The Family of the Month is selected by the Board of Offic-
ers as a Family who exemplifies in the principles of Catho-
lic Family Life, and who contribute to the success of our 
Council, Church, and Community. 
   
The Family of the Month for January:  “Vincent Ursini 
Family.”  In recognition of their out-standing service to 
the Council. 
 
 
Art and Vince...please remember to park in the reserved 
parking spots by the food pantry doors. 

http://www.virtusonline.org/


 

VETS Returning 

Home 

I have had several inquiries about giving large appliances 

like stoves, refrigerators and freezers to the Vets Return-

ing Home program.  When these vets leave, they typically 

move into apartments which already have these applianc-

es.  Therefore, the Vets Returning Home organization can-

not use these kinds of appliances. 

If you have furniture that you wish to donate, they will 

come to your house for pick-up.  The direct number for 

pick-up is 586-285-6506.  When you call they will estab-

lish a scheduled time and date for pick-up. 

If you have any questions, please call me at 586-285-

5606. 

 

Thanks, 

Phil Kwasny 

April 15 - Tax Day - is right around the corner.  It’s become pop-
ular this time of year to encourage the opening of an IRA or 
similar retirement annuity, or the depositing of additional funds 
into an existing account, as a tax savings vehicle.  A secondary 
approach is to tout the rate of interest that money in one of 
these accounts can earn.  Let me join the chorus of folks en-
couraging you to open or add funds to an annuity, but for a 
different reason. 
 
Certainly, contributing money to a Knights of Columbus annuity 
will allow you to save some money on your income tax return.  
And our annuities do pay a very competitive interest rate, con-
sistent with our primary goal of absolute safety of principal.  
Opening or adding to an annuity for these reasons, however, 
strikes me as taking a short-term view of a product that is de-
signed to provide long-term security.  How much security?  How 
does a retirement income that you cannot outlive – guaran-
teed – sound to you? 
 
Here at the Knights of Columbus, you can open a retirement 
annuity for as little as $300.  Consistent and disciplined savings 
placed into that annuity over time can guarantee you an income 
at retirement that you cannot outlive.  That guarantee – along 
with the fact that no one has ever lost money left in a Knights of 
Columbus annuity (remember – absolute safety of principal), 
really will provide you with peace of mind. 
 
I am happy to meet with you – at your convenience and in your 
home – to explain in detail the benefits of opening a Knights of 
Columbus annuity, along with the benefits of our top-rated life 
insurance and long term care insurance plans. 
 
As you ponder all the things that may not work out as you pro-
ceed toward retirement, think about one thing you can do to 
help yourself – opening a Knights of Columbus annuity.  It’s rea-
sonably priced ($300 to start), guaranteed, and controlled by 
someone you trust – you! 

 
Receive a complete Family Needs Analysis at my expense! 
Ask about our GUARANTEED LIFE INSURANCE, ANNUITIES,  

LONG TERM CARE & INCOME DISABILITY INSURANCE 

 

 

 

April 15 Tax Day 
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DONATION REQUESTS 

Because of the ongoing requests for donations, both 
through the mail and from the floor at Council Meetings, 
the following procedure to address such requests has 
become necessary: 
 
All donation requests should have supporting documenta-
tion that explains their purpose and beneficiaries.  This 
documentation should be presented to the Council offic-
ers for their review.  The Council officers, after review, will 
provide a recommendation on each request to the gen-
eral membership at the subsequent Council meeting.  The  
recommendations will be voted on at that time. 
 
This procedure will apply to all mail requests and re-
quests made from the floor.  Please remember this pro-
cedure if you have a request to be made. 
 
Phil Kwasny 



February 12th   6:30pm  General Membership Meeting  
February 13th   6:30pm   Fish Fry Prep 3:00pm  
February 14th      Ash Wednesday 
February 16th   4:00pm - 7:00pm Lenten Fish Fry starts  
February 20th   3:00pm - 6:30pm  Fish Fry Prep  
February 22nd   7:00pm   Officers meeting 
February 23rd   4:00pm - 7:00pm Lenten Fish Fry  
February 27th   3:00pm - 6:30pm  Fish Fry Prep  
March 2nd   4:00pm - 7:00pm Lenten Fish Fry  

 

Calendar of Events 

Career Opportunity: 

 

The Knights of Columbus is seeking a Field Agent for a career opportunity representing their 

insurance program.  They offer a complete benefits package with this full-time position.  In or-

der to qualify, one must be eligible for membership in the Knights of Columbus. See the new 

Supreme Council website for career opportunity: http://kofc.org/careers . For more infor-

mation, please contact, Don M. Wesley FICF, General Agent, at 888-393-7539, or 

http://kofc.org/careers
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The Lighter Side 

An Irishman moves into a tiny hamlet in County Kerry, 
walks into the pub and promptly orders three beers. The 
bartender raises his eyebrows, but serves the man three 
beers, which he drinks quietly at a table, alone. An hour 
later, the man has finished the three beers and orders 
three more. This happens yet again. The next evening the 
man again orders and drinks three beers at a time, sever-
al times. Soon the entire town is whispering about the 
Man Who Orders Three Beers. Finally, a week later, the 
bartender broaches the subject on behalf of the town. "I 
don't mean to pry, but folks around here are wondering 
why you always order three beers?" 'Tis odd, isn't it?" the 
man replies, "You see, I have two brothers, and one went 
to America, and the other to Australia. We promised each 
other that we would always order an extra two beers 
whenever we drank as a way of keeping up the family 
bond." The bartender and the whole town was pleased 
with this answer, and soon the Man Who Orders Three 
Beers became a local celebrity and source of pride to the 
hamlet, even to the extent that out-of-towners would 
come to watch him drink. Then, one day, the man comes 
in and orders only two beers. The bartender pours them 
with a heavy heart. This continues for the rest of the 
evening - he orders only two beers. The word flies around 
town. Prayers are offered for the soul of one of the broth-
ers. The next day, the bartender says to the man, "Folks 
around here, me first of all, want to offer condolences to 
you for the death of your brother. You know-the two 
beers and all..." The man ponders this for a moment, then 
replies, "You'll be happy to hear that my two brothers are 
alive and well... It's just that I, myself, have decided to 
give up drinking for Lent." 
 

The Pope goes to New York. He is picked up at the airport 

by a limousine. He looks at the beautiful car and says to 

the driver, "You know, I hardly ever get to drive. Would 

you please let me?" The driver is understandably hesitant 

and says, "I'm sorry, but I don't think I'm supposed to do 

that." But the Pope persists, "Please?" The driver finally 

lets up. "Oh, all right, I can't really say no to the Pope." So 

the Pope takes the wheel, and boy, is he a speed demon! 

He hits the gas and goes around 100 mph in a 45 zone. A 

policeman notices and pulls him over. The cop walks up 

and asks the Pope to roll down the window. Startled and 

surprised, the young officer asks the Pope to wait a  

minute. He goes back to his patrol car and radios the 

chief.  

Cop: Chief, I have a problem.  
Chief: What sort of problem?  
 
Cop: Well, you see, I pulled over this guy for driving way over 
the speed limit but it's someone really important.  
Chief: Important like the mayor?  
 
 
Cop: No, no, much more important than that.  
Chief: Important like the governor?  
 
Cop: Wayyyyyy more important than that.  
Chief: Like the president?  
 
Cop: More.  
Chief: Who's more important than the president?  
 
Cop: I don't know, but he's got the Pope driving for him! 
 

A Catholic boy and a Jewish boy were talking and the 
Catholic boy said, "My priest knows more than your rab-
bi." The Jewish boy said, "Of course he does, you tell him 
everything."  
 

 

Lost on a rainy Friday night, a priest stumbles into a mon-
astery and requests shelter there. Fortunately, he's just in 
time for dinner and was treated to the best fish and chips 
he's ever had. After dinner, he goes into the kitchen to 
thank the chefs. He is met by two brothers, "Hello, I'm 
Brother Michael, and this is Brother Francis." "I'm very 
pleased to meet you. I just wanted to thank you for a 
wonderful dinner. The fish and chips were the best I've 
ever tasted. Out of curiosity, who cooked what?" Brother 
Charles replied, "Well, I'm the fish friar." Father turns to 
the other brother and says, "Then you must be...." 
"Yes, I'm afraid I'm the chip monk..."  
 

A man suffered a serious heart attack and had an open 

heart bypass surgery. He awakened from the surgery to 

find himself in the care of nuns at a Catholic Hospital.  

As he was recovering, a nun asked him questions regard-

ing how he was going to pay for his treatment. She asked 

if he had health insurance. He replied, in a raspy voice, 

"No health insurance." The nun asked if he had money in 

the bank. He replied, "No money in the bank." The nun 

asked, "Do you have a relative who could help you?" He 

said, "I only have a spinster sister, who is a nun." The nun  



became agitated and announced loudly, "Nuns are not 

spinsters! Nuns are married to God." The patient replied, 
"Send the bill to my Brother-in-law."  

 

5 Reasons to  

Become a Knight 

If you are a Catholic male over the age of 18 (or know of 
one) and not in the Knights of Columbus, I hope the 5 rea-
sons below will encourage you to join this great fraternal 
organization of the Catholic Church that is founded on the 
principles of Charity, Unity, Fraternity, and Patriotism. 
 
1. The Heartbeat of the Knights of the Columbus is Ser-

vice. The Knights are one the largest charitable organiza-

tions in the world. Through a variety of fundraisers 

throughout the year, the Knights raise financial support 

for many charities, including the Special Olympics and the 

Global Wheelchair Mission. The service aspect of the 

Knights encompasses the Church, Community, Council, 

Family, Pro-Life, and Youth. 

2. The Knights of Columbus Supports the Catholic Church 

because the order is composed of a fraternity of 1.8 mil-

lion Catholic Men. From the founding of the Knights of 

Columbus by Venerable Michael J. McGivney, the Knights 

have been a foundation of support for the Catholic 

Church. In recent years, the Knights of Columbus have per-

formed a variety of projects for the Universal Church as 

well as worked with Bishops of the particular churches 

here in the United States and in countries where the 

Knights currently reside. 

3. The Knights of Columbus are Pro-Family. Since the tra-
ditional family is composed of the husband, wife, and chil-
dren, the Knights see them as the core, foundation, and 
fabric for all of society. Although the council meetings are 
for the members, many councils sponsor activities with 
the family in mind. It’s a great time to gather together as 
Catholic Christians and members of the Mystical Body of 
Christ. Realizing that the youth are an integral part of soci-
ety, the Knights seek to foster the development of the 
child from adolescence to adulthood.  Asking for the inter-
cession of the Holy Family is at the center of prayer for 
the Knights when it comes to family life. 
 
4. The Knights of Columbus are strongly and devoutly Pro-

Life. Following the teachings of the Catholic Church, they 

believe that Life begins at conception and ends in natural 

death. While the Knights are in involved in a plethora of 

activities locally that foster the Pro-Life movement, they 

are also major supporters of the March for Life in Wash-

ington, D.C., the National Prayer for Life Campaign, the 

Ultrasound Initiative, and the Culture of Life Fund.  

5. The Knights of Columbus are Faithful to the Catholic 
Church by being obedient to the teachings of the Church, 
its Bishops and Priests, and showing fidelity to the See of 
Peter. As faithful Catholics, the Knights foster and develop 
Vocations to the Priesthood, Religious Life, and Holy Mat-
rimony. Standing with the Catholic Church, the Knights of 
Columbus also fight for Religious Liberty, which is being 
threatened here in the United States, but across the globe 
still to this day. 
 

For more information on the Knights of Columbus and the 
work we do, please check out the K of C website: spot-
knights.com. If you have the social media sites of Face-
book and Twitter, please “Like” or “Follow” the K of C 
presence there as well. 
Please pass this on to catholic gentlemen that you may 
know. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
Phil Mularski 
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Happy Birthday!! 

Raymond Mitten    Feb 2 
Leon Berdy    Feb 5 
Michelle Oliveri    Feb 7 
Stephen Sleem    Feb 7 
Joseph Phillips    Feb 9 
Donald Porchia    Feb 11 
Robert Lomasney    Feb 12 
Cindy Essad    Feb 12 
Donald Szlezyngier    Feb 12 
Phillip Bonnette    Feb 14 
Estelle Hayes    Feb 14 
Ronnie Serafino    Feb 15 
Conrad Bagans    Feb 16 
Lawrence Brady    Feb 16 
Jeffrey Loeb    Feb 17 
Frank Burda    Feb 18 
Steve Kargenian    Feb 19 
August Mele    Feb 19 
Joan Lombardo    Feb 20 
Michael Stickney    Feb 20 
Lance Vechinski    Feb 21 
Jerry Featherstone    Feb 22 
Charles Modzinski    Feb 22 
Ralph Colosimo    Feb 25 
Joseph Raymond    Feb 25 
Joan Pfaff     Feb 25 
Nick Perfili    Feb 25 
George Eichorn    Feb 29 
Betty Butkowski    Feb 29 
 
 
 
 

If you’d like to see your birthday posted, please send 
an e-mail to Chris Gapczynski at spot-
knights11689@gmail.com, or call at (586) 263-5942. 

 

Happy Anniversary!! 

George & Rosemary Schulte  Feb 5 
George & Mary Riera   Feb 19 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you’d like to see your anniversary posted, please 
send an e-mail to Chris Gapczynski at spot-
knights11689@gmail.com, or call at (586) 263-5942. 
 

Carl A. Owen   March 5, 1997 
Frank C. Kave   October 3, 1998 
Chester E. Raszkowski  August 8, 2000 
Robert A. Post   August 1, 2001 
Martin W. Rosenau  September 24, 2001 
Julius T. Abraham   October 8, 2001 
Clemente Truden   December 7, 2001 
Walter F. Kawka   December 25, 2002 
James P. Koss   May 4, 2003 
Dominic Morello   March 12, 2005 
John P. Banas   April 16, 2005 
Catan W. Bernardo  June 13, 2006 
Robert W. Majkowski  June 28, 2006 
Alfonso Carvajal   March 11, 2007 
Brian R. McGinnis   October 24, 2007 
Arthur J. Hug   January 17, 2008 
James Bischoff   February 11, 2008 
Russell J. Licovoli   April 2, 2008 
Donald Lynch   May 1, 2008 
Joseph Anthonucci  November 18, 2008 
John Billotti   May 20, 2009 
Morris Demetsenare  July 9, 2009 
Conrad Leder   September 5, 2009 
Joseph T. Frontera  September 7, 2009 
Gary Golec   April 4, 2010 
Walter Baumgart   August 15, 2010 
Robert Serafino   January 16, 2012 
Guy Serafino   March 7, 2012 
Thomas Saura   April 3, 2012 
Frank Gaal   January 12, 2012 
William Carron   July 8, 2012 
Gregory Kropidlowski  May 11, 2014 
Vincent McInnes   August 16, 2014 
Joseph Ricard   September 22, 2014 
Albert Johnson   January 22, 2015 
Joseph Godell   February 5, 2015 
Raymond Dawson  February 25, 2015 
Michael J. Francis   February 28, 2015 
Donald Duff   July 30, 2015 
Harold Patterson   October 20, 2015 
William Galbraith   November 22, 2015 
Donald Badowski   March 16, 2016 
Fr. Louis Grandpre  February 20, 2016 
John Marotta   March 26, 2016 
Ralph Labadie   March 27, 2016 
Reginald Topolewski  June 28, 2016 
James Kaza   September 26, 2016 
John Russo   March 15, 2017  
Ed Marcinkowski   August 30, 2017  
Ross Vizzaccerro   September 6, 2017 
Joseph Bono   September 28, 2017  

Please Remember  

our Beloved  

Deceased Brother Knights 



For the Good of the Order 
Please keep the Knights, Relatives or Acquaintances of Knights  

below in your prayers. 

Carol Alexander      BK-Jeremy Krygowski 
Kevin Bondra      Leanne Mackay 
Ron Cook      Christopher Okerhjelm 
Michael Denomme     Daniel Okerhjelm 
BK-Fr. Ron Essman     Patricia Okerhjelm 
BK-Clarence Gajewski     Jean Steele 
SK-Angelo Garavaglia     Anndelynn Storey 
BK-Bill Gowland      Mildred Tarbuck 
BK-Mike Hoste      Bob Williams 
Beth Hund      Lynn Williams 
Caroline Krmel      Deacon Ed Wilson 
BK-Art Krygowski 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
      NOTE:  BK = Brother Knight 
       SK = Sir Knight 
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Officers of S.P.O.T. 

K of C Council #11689 

District #24 

District 
Deputy 

Gary Kopp 586-873-6906 

District 
Warden 

Tom Weisner 248-761-2455 

Grand Knight Art Krygowski 586-298-8398 

Deputy 
Grand Knight 

Mike Hartel 586-263-0544 

Chancellor Tom Gray 586-468-2165 

Financial Ray Ignatowski 586-946-0129 

Recorder Rob Tusset 586-477-0232 

Treasurer Ray Coughlin  586-412-7178 

Warden Tony Guido 586-201-4409 

Inside Guard Joe Bono 586-822-6657 

Outside Gerry Vento 586-231-5777  

1 Yr Trustee      Steve Kargenian 586-746-9073 

2 Yr Trustee      Bruce Arnold 586-566-0628 

3 Yr Trustee      Dan Steele 586-286-8712 

Advocate Ken Krause 586-263-7115 

Lecturer Jim Hubbard 586-286-1658 

Program Henry Leflere 586-468-5122 

Church     Angelo Garavaglia 586-412-3327 

Community George Loewen 586-731-5299 

Council     George Sakorafos 586-610-3576 

Family      Richard Okerhjelm 586-996-2221 

Youth       Art Krygowski 586-469-2996 

Membership         George Loewen 586-731-5299 

Field Agent Dale Jacks 586-419-0276 

Vocations 
Director 

Jeff Gapczynski 
PCGK and FDD 

586-263-5942 

Pro-Life 
Chairman 

Sal Ales 586-263-3483 

 

Important Websites 

K of C Supreme:  www.kofc.org 
 
K of C Michigan State Council:  www.mikofc.org 
 
Michigan District #1:  www.michigandistrict1.com 
 
St. Paul of Tarsus:  www.stpaulof tarsus.com 
 
SPOT Knights:  www.spotknights.com 

Our Council newsletter is now available online at the St. Paul 
of Tarsus Parish website, www.stpauloftarsus.com. 
 
Anyone who wishes to view our newsletter via the Internet 
instead of by regular mail, should contact Chris Gapczynski at 
586-263-5942 or at spotknights11689@gmail.com.  Doing so 
would save our Council a great deal of money for printing and 
postage. 

We realize that when illness strikes, it may be difficult to attend 
our meetings.  Please let any member know if another Brother 
Knight or his family should be added to our prayer list at each 
meeting. 

To place articles in the newsletter contact: 
Chris Gapczynski at 586-263-5942 or 
spotknights11689@gmail.com 
Articles for the February newsletter must be submitted by no later than February 
21, 2018. 
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